

URSULA FRAYNE CATHOLIC COLLEGE

FRAYNE NEWS VOLUME 34 ISSUE 29 / TERM 4 WEEK 3 / 23 OCTOBER 2023

Balmoral Musical Instrument Try-Outs

The Balmoral musical instrument try-out sessions are being held in the Balmoral music room and surrounding areas on Tuesday 24 October and Wednesday 25 October commencing at 7.15-8.20am.

Open to anyone who would like to try-out a musical instrument.



The Ursula Frayne Catholic College community acknowledges the Whadjuk people of the Noongar nation, the traditional owners who have walked upon and cared for this land for thousands of years. We acknowledge the continued deep spiritual attachment and relationship of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples to this country and commit ourselves to the ongoing journey of reconciliation.

admin@ufcc.wa.edu.au https://www.ufcc.wa.edu.au



Class of 2023

From the Principal

Dear Parents, Students and Friends of Ursula Frayne Catholic College,

YEAR 12 GRADUATION

The first part of Term 4 is one of the busiest for the year as senior students prepare for examinations and our Year 12 Class of 2023 graduates.

Congratulations to the Year 12 Class of 2023 for the smooth and very joyful finish to their school year. The Graduation Mass, Farewell Assembly and Graduation Ceremony and associated celebrations which took place last week provided an opportunity to prayerfully reflect on this significant milestone for our Year 12 students; to acknowledge and celebrate their achievements and to thank them for their individual and collective contributions to the College.

I take this opportunity to acknowledge the efforts of the staff and to commend them for the support they have afforded their students over the years. Their professionalism, expertise, and care are much appreciated. Special thanks are extended to Mr Joe Sciorilli, Head of Senior School, and the Cluster Leaders — Miss Chloe McGinnity, Mrs Danielle Griffiths and Mr Adam Waddell - for their encouragement and support of the students through their dedication and hard work. Thank you also to Ms Mary McGonigle for the practical support that she has provided to a range of Graduation events and related activities; to Mr Ed Lim for his technical and backstage assistance; and to Mrs Sarah Quin (Head of Ministry) and Father Bello (College Chaplain) for the organisation and celebration of the Graduation Mass and Liturgy.

There are many other staff and students who have also contributed to the organisation and conduct of this year's celebratory graduation activities and events. While too numerous to mention by name here, each is to be commended and thanked for their contributions towards making Graduation Week such a very special time for our Graduates and the Frayne community.

From the Principal cont...

Message to the Class of 2023 - 'Wonderful Human Becomings'

The following is an abridged version of my remarks to the young men and women of the Class of 2023 delivered during their Farewell Assembly on Thursday, 20 October.

Year 12s, while your graduation is a celebration of the past it also marks the commencement of the next phases of your life journey. As such, your graduation, of course, is not the end. It is not even the beginning of the end but could be considered the end of the beginning. So, while I encourage you to cherish the past, look forward with optimism to the future where endless possibilities await you.

The reality is that none of us really knows or can accurately predict how our life will unfold. As such, my best advice is to just allow your life to flow because it will be an ongoing journey of learning, adapting, and turning struggles into something positive.

During our lives we refer to ourselves as human beings - which we are. However, I believe that we are better described as 'human becomings' because throughout our lives we will be in a constant process of change and becoming. Just like caterpillars, we do not stay the same. But, unlike caterpillars, we can make our becoming a deliberate and conscious process towards the person we are called and gifted to be.

The longer I live, the more I appreciate the impact of one's attitude on life. A wise preacher once commented that 'attitude determines altitude'. In other words, it is our attitude to life which determines how far we will progress, grow, and flourish.

The remarkable thing is that we always have a choice regarding the attitude we will embrace at any given moment. Life is 10% what happens to us and 90% how we choose to respond to it because **we are in charge of our attitude** and **attitude** is **a choice**!

Year 12, I trust that each of **you will live faithful and joyful lives** because both elements are interconnected. While feelings like happiness and sadness come and go, joy is more than just a feeling! Joy is like a spring or an undercurrent that runs through our lives and remains a constant - irrespective of how we are feeling. **The ultimate source of joy comes from 'living loved'** - loved by those closest to us who know and care deeply for us despite our imperfections and by living as one who believes that they are truly embraced in the perfect, unconditional love of God.

We are immensely proud of you and sincerely thank you for the joy and care you have brought into the Frayne community during your time with us. To me, what has characterised the Class of 2023 has been your upbeat optimism, your happiness, kindness and 'can do' attitude. You have definitely **forged a very positive legacy for others to follow.**

Thank you, Lucy, Max, Zara and Robert, – you have certainly led from the front. Individually, as a team and in collaboration with those who have led with you, you have generously served Frayne in the spirit of our College values.

Year 12s, you have almost made it to graduation, which has taken patience, dedication, a lot of hard work and the support of many people. I have every confidence that you will have fulfilling lives; meet, love and be loved for who you are by wonderful people and make a positive difference in the world as you **journey towards becoming the best version of yourself**.

Farewell and bon voyage as you continue your journey of becoming the best version of yourselves who, after all, are made in the image and likeness of God. Thank you for the beautiful memories.

The next Newsletter will feature the excerpts from the Student Executive Team's final address delivered during the Farewell Assembly.



ARMADALE LINE CLOSURE - UPDATE

With the Armadale Line Closure and major works set to begin on the METRONET Victoria Park-Canning Level Crossing Removal project on 20 November 2023, the project team are hosting online Construction Information Sessions to provide an overview of the project. These are tailored to each of the project areas and will prepare communities with facts about construction, how impacts will be managed and how the community can stay informed. Please see the invitation attached for details on how to register for the online webinar.

This webinar will be recorded, and a link provided for the school to share with anyone who is unable to make the session.

From the Principal cont...

CONGRATULATIONS

We congratulate the following students:



Philippa Mansaray (Year 10) has been selected to play in the West Coast Eagles Next Generation Academy curtain raiser this coming Saturday, 28 October (10.45am-1.00pm) at Mineral Resources Park before the Eagles vs Bulldogs game. Good luck Philippa!

Thea Osborne (Year 4) was recently selected to participate in the WA Junior Gymnastics Championships. We hope you had an enjoyable time representing your club.





Dirk Szabo (Year 9) is currently in Melbourne taking part in the One Hockey International Bantam Tournament. Best of luck Dirk for a successful tournament.

With regards and best wishes for a productive Term 4.

Mr Geoff Mills Principal

Vinnies Christmas Appeal

This term the College will participate in the St Vincent's Christmas Appeal. Each class in the primary and each Homeroom in the secondary will be given a list of items to be collected for a Christmas hamper. The goods will be collected over the next six weeks and handed over to the local conference of St Vincent de Paul to distribute to those in our local community who need help and support this year. As per last year we ask that you consider this as a gift to a



friend and check the use by dates before donating. Please note we have nowhere to store perishable items or chocolates so please do not include these in your donation.

Thank you for your support of this important appeal.

Vinnies Young Leaders on Duncan Street and the Balmoral Liturgy Group

Safe Routes to School Project

The College is collaborating with WestCycle and the Department of Transport to create a School Access guide for the Duncan Street Campus to assist students to choose alternative transport options to school.

We are looking for some parents who may be able to provide feedback on the proposed routes.

If your child walks/rides to school or are interested in providing feedback on the proposed routes, please email kim.thuijs@ufcc.wa.edu.au.

Miss Kim Thuijs College Psychologist



Year 12 Awards

We congratulate the following Year 12 students who received either a Special Award or Subject Awards at the Graduation Ceremony on Friday evening:

SPECIAL AWARDS

Frayne Medal Robert Nicolosi

Principal's Awards

Zeyann Raha Ampatuan

Lucy Crowley

Aitaua Enari

Maximilian Lin

Kasiem Okoye Zara Pearson

Ampol Best All Rounder Lauren Edwards **Mercy Ministry Award** Xavier Weddikkara Spirit of the Arts Award Maia Whyte ADF Long Tan Award Sean Vyner Josephine Volgger ADF Future Innovators Award Anne Parker Achievement Award Christian Palermo Sportswoman of the Year Award Gabrielle Nenke Benjamin Whelpdale Sportsman of the Year Award

SUBJECT AWARDS

Lucy Crowley Religion & Life General / Biology ATAR

Kasiem Okoye Religion & Life ATAR / English ATAR / Literature ATAR / Modern History ATAR

Catherine Abraham Mathew English General

Milla Southwell Mathematics Essential General / Integrated Science General / Children, Family & Community

Sean Vyner Mathematics Applications ATAR

Daksh Chhabra Mathematics Methods ATAR / Mathematics Specialist ATAR / Chemistry ATAR

Benjamin Whelpdale Physical Education Studies General Samuel Le Febvre Physical Education Studies ATAR Josephine Volgger Human Biology ATAR / Physics ATAR

Kurt Argame Geography ATAR / Accounting & Finance ATAR

Joel Jose Economics ATAR

Zali Elverd Japanese: Second Language ATAR
Reanne Rozario Applied Information Technology ATAR
India Chandler Food Science & Technology General

Luke TredgetDrama GeneralMaia WhyteDrama ATARKayla UnderwoodVisual Arts GeneralWinifred AkidiVisual Arts ATARRuth GaterCertificate III in Business

Cooper Turner Certificate II in Engineering (Metals & Trades)
Nathan Bubalo Certificate II in Applied Digital Technologies

Charisse Rond Certificate II in Sport & Recreation

Hannah Snell Workplace Learning

Music News

MUSIC ROADSHOW

Last week our College Jazz Band, with a few extra students from our College Concert Band, undertook a music roadshow performing 3 x 45-minute presentations to three of our partner Catholic Primary Schools.

As well as being a great community building activity, this also doubles as the Music Department's push for recruiting new student musicians ensuring music remains healthy and a part of the Frayne story for years to come.

The group visited St Maria Goretti CPS, Notre Dame CPS and UFCC Balmoral Street Campus performing to approximately 600 students in total. Our students represented Frayne admirably and were wonderful ambassadors for our College.









Year 12 Farewell Assembly

At the Year 12 Farewell Assembly held last Thursday, a number of students were awarded with special certificates. Congratulations to the following students on their awards:

Outstanding Service through the Christian Service Learning Programme and/or to the College - Merit Award

Ashley Castle Deeliya Badde Liyange Don Nicholas Barber Fikir Begashaw Fletcher Burge Daksh Chhabra **Lucy Crowley** Tom Do Aitaua Enari Lianne Fernandes Zachary Fernandez William Freeth Jenna Galvin Clara Johnson Joel Jose Maximilian Lin Matthew Lord Elliot McLauchlan Gabrielle Nenke Isabella Marson Aaron Orlando Sharmmia Phungtan Thea Protti Charisse Rond Ella Scarvaci Aaliya Shelhot Jonathan Stevens **Gracie Tint** Ella Tranter Kayla Underwood Ella Vulin

Outstanding Service through the Christian Service Learning Programme and/or to the College - Distinction Award

Catherine Abraham Mathew Zeyann Raha Ampatuan Jack Barker Nathan Bubalo India Chandler
Zen Chapman Sashya De Silva CJ Estrada Ruth Gater Natalie Midia
Robert Nicolosi Kasiem Okoye Zara Pearson Reanne Rozario Ploy Waewoottinun

Academic Excellence - 4 'A' Grades

Kurt Argame Ajini Fernando Ruth Gater Matthew Lord Isabella Marson

Robert Nicolosi Charisse Rond Milla Southwell Heidi Welsh

Academic Excellence - 5 'A' Grades

Daksh Chhabra Lauren Edwards Maximilian Lin Kasiem Okoye

Academic Excellence - 6 'A' Grades

Lucy Crowley

Academic Excellence - 7 'A' Grades

Josephine Volgger

We also acknowledged the following Year 12 students with a special certificate recognising that they have been at UFCC for 12 years or more. They were presented by Mrs Theresa Podger, their Kindy teacher:

Billy Barnett Finley Brock Jack Barker Luke Blanchard India Chandler **Lucy Crowley** Harry Ellis Jenna Galvin Marcus Grupillo Connor Galvin Ella Jurjevich Maximilian Lin Alex Hersey Samuel Le Febvre Matthew Lord Isabella Marson Lachlan Mengersen **Robert Nicolosi** Tristan Northey Kasiem Okoye Jeremy Parker Zara Pearson Charisse Rond Hannah Snell Milla Southwell Jonathan Stevens Jordan Susanto-Lee Ella Tranter Cooper Turner Kaleb Turner Ella Vulin Sean Vyner Xavier Weddikkara Heidi Welsh Ella White Kane Wieman Tegan Wilskinson

Mr Adam Waddell, Siena Cluster Leader

2024 Year 12 Leadership

Congratulations to the following Year 11 students who were presented with their 2024 Leadership badges last week during the Year 12 Farewell Assembly. We wish them all the very best in their new positions.

Student Executive

Head Boy: Liam Carbery Head Girl: Hannah Toh
Deputy Head Boy: Elijah Moonemalle Deputy Head Girl: Matilda Faulkner

Cluster Captains

Sports Captain

McAuley Cluster: Caitlin Crawford Siena Cluster: Bailey Lukan Xavier Cluster: Maddi Doulis

Aeva Dohnt Gemma Melvin Emma Morabito
Tara O'Callaghan Jasper O'Malley Damian Oee

Ethan Fair / James Martin

Ministry Captain: Hannah Ozaraga Ministry Prefects: Kahleah Sigler / Tehya Surin

Arts Captain: Woojin Song Arts Prefects: Paige Hotchkin / Maria Sabina Narvaez / Clarice Pobke

Sports Prefects:

IT Captain: Anh Le IT Prefect: Caelan Leo Ngu

Abbey Richards-Scully

Friends of Frayne News

SUPPORTING THE YEAR 12 GRADUATION EVENTS

To support the final days for the Class of 2023 students, Friends of Frayne were very happy to contribute pizzas and drinks for the Year 12 Celebratory Lunch after their graduation mass on 19 October, and also provide assistance and some refreshments for the Staff Thank You Morning Tea on Friday 20 October.

A very big THANK YOU to our Senior Sub-School Coordinator and Year 12 parent, Maria Nicolosi, for helping coordinate the receipt of food brought in by the Year 12 students and setting up the refreshments.



KINDY MUMS' HIGH TEA

hat a lovely way to spend the afternoon! Thank you to the class coordinators Georgie Nash, Courtney Ichigushi and Alana Harper for organising a lovely high tea for the Kindy mums. We are sure you had a great time!







PRE-PRIMARY MUMS' NIGHT OUT

The Pre Primary mum's enjoyed a night off at The Rowing Club. What a great turnout! Thank you to the class coordinators Natalie Lum and Clare Vivanco- Thacker for organising.

YEAR 1 MUMS' DINNER

Year 1 mum's dined out last Friday night at The Prophet. Thank you to the fabulous class coordinators Courntey Riggs, Kim Gardiner, Emma Brown and Leanne Loveless for organising a fun night out.

Friends of Frayne



Are You Interested?

ST MARY'S CATHEDRAL Chorister for a Day!

Sunday 26 November - 11.00am-2.30pm

Calling potential young choristers to join us and have a go at being a **chorister** for a **day**!! Open to boys aged 6-14 years: come along and see the Cathedral Choir in action at the 11am Solemn Sung Mass, share some lunch and meet up with our choristers, sing with them - and you also get to meet the pipe organ!!

Register at: music.cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au

Young Organists Fundraising Recital

Sunday 19 November - 2.30pm

Support our Young Organists programme as they continue to train in the art of playing the pipe organ and learning about liturgical music. Their **fundraiser recital features** them playing organ solos AND they are joined by some of our young Camerata players! **Entry by donation**





HEARTKIDS

Volunteers needed for Christmas Gift Wrapping

We are delighted to be partnering with Cockburn Gateway and Karrinyup Shopping Centre this festive season for their Christmas gift wrapping programs.

<u>Karrinyup</u> - Saturday 4 November to Sunday 24 December <u>Cockburn Gateway</u> - Monday 4 December to Sunday 24 December

We are seeking volunteers to help wrap shoppers' gifts for a gold coin donation to HeartKids. To register and select your shifts please click on links below.

For Cockburn Gateways: https://signup.com/go/fxRKZhr For Karrinyup Shopping Centre: https://signup.com/go/BMvtmAd



Are You Interested?







